

CHRIS CHRISTIE
Governor

KIM GUADAGNO Lt. Governor DEPARTMENT OF BANKING AND INSURANCE OFFICE OF THE COMMISSIONER PO Box 325 Trenton, NJ 08625-0325

TEL (609) 292-7272

RICHARD J. BADOLATO Acting Commissioner

BULLETIN NO. 16-03

TO: ALL NEW JERSEY HEALTH INSURANCE COMPANIES; HOSPITAL

SERVICE CORPORATIONS; MEDICAL SERVICE CORPORATIONS; HEALTH SERVICE CORPORATIONS; HEALTH MAINTENANCE ORGANIZATIONS; DENTAL SERVICE CORPORATIONS; DENTAL PLAN ORGANIZATIONS; PREPAID PRESCRIPTION SERVICE ORGANIZATIONS; ORGANIZED DELIVERY SYSTEMS; AND OTHER

INTERESTED PARTIES

FROM: Richard J. Badolato, Acting Commissioner

RE: Extended Transition for Certain Health Insurance Policies

The purpose of this Bulletin is to advise health plans, health care providers and all other interested parties that the Department of Banking and Insurance ("the Department") will permit carriers to extend policies as outlined in the February 29, 2016 memorandum from Director Counihan of the Center for Consumer Information and Insurance Oversight. The Department extends the ability to renew the transitional policy for the full period outlined in the memorandum.

The February 29, 2016 memorandum is available at https://www.cms.gov/CCIIO/Resources/Regulations-and-Guidance/Downloads/final-transition-bulletin-2-29-16.pdf

3/28/2016

Date

Richard J. Badolato
Acting Commissioner

Inoord/Extended Transition Bulletin 2016